KIWANIS ® **CLUB OF SAN DIEGO** 

# **TUESDAY AT NOON**

Meeting at the U.S. Grant Hotel 326 Broadway, San Diego, CA 92101

FEBRUARY 28, 1995

PROGRAM

DON BARRA

AND

SAN DIEGO STATE UNIVERSITY SYMPHONY MEMBERS

> CHAIRMAN OF THE DAY TOM MC DOWELL

RICE, HALL, JAMES & ASSOC

INVOCATOR

JOHN KIZER



.MAESTRO DONALD BARRA

THIS SEASON HAS SEEN A DRAMATIC EXPANSION OF MAESTRO BARRA'S ACTIVITIES. WITH A NEW WEEKLY RADIO SERIES ON KFSD FM. A BI-MONTHLY COLUMN. "CONDUCTOR'S CORNER" IN THE RANCHO SANTA FE REVIEW, GUEST CONDUCTING APPEAR-ANCES WITH THE ORQUESTA DE BAJA IN TIAJUANA AND ENSENADA. AND WITH THE LEXINGTON PHILHARMONIC. AND THE PLANNING OF A NEW RE-CORDING, SEVENTH IN THE SERIES WITH KOCH INTERNATIONAL CLASSICS. FEATURING THE MUSIC OF AMERICAN COMPOSER SAMUEL BARBER.

DON HAS BEEN DIRECTOR OF THE SAN STATE UNIVERSITY SYMPHONY ORCHESTRA AND PROFESSOR OF MUSIC SAN DIEGO STATE UNIVERSITY SINCE 1983 AND A MEMBER OF OUR CLUB SINCE 1986. WE ALWAYS LOOK FORWARD TO THIS TIME OF YEAR AND DON'S VISIT WITH SYMPHONY MEMBERS FROM SDSU.

> Kiwanis Clubs of San Diego and La Jolla proudly present THE SAN DIEGO STATE UNIVERSITY

> > Symphony Orchestra

Saturday, March 18, 1995, 7:00 p.m. Parker Auditorium 750 Nautilus St., La Jolla, CA

## 1995 SOUTHERN

# MID-WINTER CONFERENCE

OUR CALIFORNIA-NEVADA-HAWAII DISTRICT BECAUSE OF ITS SIZE, HAS TWO MID-WINTER CONFERENCES, ONE NORTH (SAN JOSE) AND ONE SOUTH (SAN DIEGO). THIS ALLOWS MORE KIWANIANS TO ATTEND ONE OF THESE CONFERENCES IN AN EASY DAY'S DRIVE.

THE MID-WINTER CONFERENCE IS DESIGNED FOR A HIGH CONCENTRATION OF KIWANIS TRAINING AND EDUCATION. THEREFORE, IT IS A MUST FOR ALL KIWANIS CLUB OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRS.

THIS YEAR'S CONFERENCE IN SAN DIEGO WAS HELD AT THE TOWN & COUNTRY HOTELON FEBRUARY 10 AND 11. FRIDAY THE 10TH WAS THE DISTRICT BOARD MEETING WHICH LASTED MOST OF THE DAY. THE ACTUAL CONFERENCE WAS ON SATURDAY THE 11TH. THERE WERE ALMOST TWO THOUSAND KIWANIANS IN ATTENDANCE, WITH OVER ONE THOUSAND ATTENDING THE GENERAL SESSION AT 8:30 AM. THE GENERAL SESSION WAS ENTERTAINED BY THE UNITED STATES MARINE CORPS RECRUIT DEPOT BAND.

THE DAY WAS DESIGNED WITH 50 SEMINARS ON VARIOUS PHASES OF KIWANIS TRAINING OVER FIVE (5) ONE HOUR SESSIONS.

THE FELLOWSHIP LUNCHEON WAS HOSTED BY OUR KIWANIS CLUB WITH PRESIDENT MARK MC DONALD CHAIRING THE MEETING. THE ENTERTAINMENT WAS OUTSTANDING WITH LIVELY SPIRITED MUSIC BY THE

SPIRITUAL CONNEXIONS AND AN INSPIRING ADDRESS BY DOROTHY AND BOB DE BOLT. A COUPLE THAT RAISED TWENTY CHILDREN. SIX OF THESE CHILDREN WERE THEIRS BY BIRTH AND FOURTEEN WERE ADOPTED. THE ADOPTED WERE MULTI-RACIAL AND MULTI-HANDICAPPED. THE CHILDREN ARE ALL GROWN AND LEADING PRODUCTIVE LIVES TODAY.

THE CONFERENCE WAS CONCLUDED WITH A DINNER SHOW SATURDAY EVENING. OUR KIWANIS CLUB CAN BE EXTREMELY PROUD OF OUR HOSTING OF THIS WELL ATTENDED MID-WINTER CONFERENCE AND IT'S OVERALL CHAIRMAN. HARRY FRELS.

\*\*NEWS RELEASE - BURN INSTITUTE\*\*

YOUNG BURN SURVIVORS LEARN TO SEE BEYOND THE SCARS

KIWANIS CLUB OF SAN DIEGO SPONSORS LOCAL WEEKEND BURN CAMP

THIRTY SEVERELY BURN-INJURED CHILDREN FROM SAN DIEGO AND ORANGE COUNTIES WILL GATHER MARCH 3 - 5. AT CAMP MARSTON NEAR JULIAN TO ENJOY OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES AND PARTICIPATE IN PROGRAMS DESIGNED TO MEET THEIR SPECIAL NEEDS.

"THESE CHILDREN ARE BURN SUR-VIVORS WHO SHARE A COMMON BOND--THEY'VE ENDURED THE PAIN OF RE-COVERY FROM A BURN INJURY." SAID LESIA STOCKALL. DIRECTOR OF SUPPORT SERVICES AT THE BURN INSTITUTE.

### CLUB OFFICERS

CLOU CITICALIO	
MARK W. McDONALD	President
SALLY HAZZARD-DIAZ	First Vice President
DONALD L. STUREK	Second Vice President
HARRY D. FRELS	Secretary
ROBERT L. KLINE	Treasurer

## **EXECUTIVE OFFICE**

3276 Rosecrans Street, Suite 301 San Diego, California 92110-4893 Telephone: 222-1924 Fax: 222-7938

JUNE PREWITT, Administrative Secretary

ACCORDING TO STOCKALL, WHEN CHILDREN ARE BURN-INJURED, THEY TEND TO ISOLATE THEMSELVES FROM THEIR PEERS. FEARING REJECTION. CAMP AFFORDS YOUNG BURN SURVIVORS THE OPPORTUNITY TO MAKE LIFELONG FRIENDS AND TO SHARE STORIES AND EXPERIENCES WITH EACH OTHER.

THE CAMP PROGRAM FOR BURN-INJURED CHILDREN. ESTABLISHED IN 1987. IS ONE OF THE BURN INSTITUTE'S MOST SUCCESSFUL ACTIVITIES. THIS YEAR'S WINTER CAMP HAS BEEN FUNDED BY THE KIWANIS CLUB OF SAN DIEGO.

CHILDREN ARE SELECTED FOR CAMP BY MEMBERS OF THE LOCAL MEDICAL COMMUNITY. THE CAMPERS ARE ACCOMPANIED BY INSTITUTE STAFF, FIRE-FIGHTERS AND ADULT BURN SUVIVORS WHO VOLUNTEER THEIR TIME AS COUNSELORS.

THE BURN INSTITUTE IS A LOCAL NONPROFIT HEALTH AGENCY DEDI-CATED TO REDUCING THE NUMBER OF BURN INJURIES AND DEATHS IN SAN DIEGO AND IMPERIAL COUNTIES THROUGH BURN PREVENTION EDUCATION. THE FUNDING OF BURN CARE RESEARCH AND TREATMENT AND BURN SURVIVOR SUPPORT SERVICES.

CLUB MEMBERS ARE WELCOME TO VISIT THE CAMP ON SATURDAY..CALL THE KIWANIS OFFICE FOR MORE INFO...

-6-